
  

Burwood/Pegasus Community Board Agenda 15 March 2004 

7. SINCLAIR STREET - PROPOSED KERB AND CHANNEL RENEWAL 
 

Officer responsible Author 
Asset Management Team Leader Brian Boddy - Project Consultation Leader, DDI 941-8013 

 
 The purpose of this report is to request that the Board approve the concept plan for the renewal of the 

kerb and channel in Sinclair Street in New Brighton for consultation. 
 
 BACKGROUND 
 
 Sinclair Street (a local road with a traffic flow of 350 vehicles/day) is on the Capital Works Programme 

to have its kerb and dish channel renewed in the 2004/05 and 2005/06 financial years.  The local 
residents have been surveyed to identify the issues they would like addressed with this work.  A 
summary of the survey results is attached.  

 
 Sinclair Street is a quiet residential street with small to medium sized family homes and no street trees.  

There have been no reported crashes in the street in the last five years. 
 
 The objectives for this project are to: 
 
 ! Ensure the speed environment is appropriate for a local road. 
 ! Reduce the speed of vehicles entering Sinclair Street off Keyes Road. 
 ! Enhance the landscape where possible. 
 ! Develop a scheme that has the buy-in of all significant stakeholders. 
 ! Complete the project within the allocated budget and time frame. 
 
 The amount of $637,000 is budgeted for this project with a proposed completion date for construction 

in September 2005. The existing proposal meets all objectives. 
 
 It is proposed to distribute the attached concept plan to residents and property owners to gain their 

feedback.  
 
 Staff 
 Recommendation: That the proposed concept plan for the renewal of the kerb and channel in 

Sinclair Street be approved for consultation. 
 
 Chairperson’s 
 Recommendation:  That the abovementioned recommendation be adopted. 

Please Note
To be reported to the Council's monthly meeting - decision yet to be made


